MINUTES
LOUDON COUNTY SOLID WASTE DISPOSAL COMMISON
JUNE 14™, 2022

The Loudon County Solid Waste Disposal Commission met on June 14™, 2022, At 6 p.m. at the Loudon
City Municipal Building, The commission was represented by Chairwoman Ms. Kelly Littleton-Brewster,
Ms. Tammi Bivens, Ms. Pat Hunter, Mr. Larry Jameson, Mr. Art Stewart, and Mr. Terry Small. Other
attendees included Attorney Kevin Stevens; Republic services representatives included Mr. Adam Hall,
Mr. David Hollinshead, Ms. Shelby Boyer and Ms. Taylor Bobich.

Chairwoman Ms. Kelly Littleton-Brewster called the meeting to order at 6 p.m.
Mr. Larry Jameson led the room in the Pledge of Allegiance and the invocation.

Chairwoman Ms. Kelly Littleton-Brewster opened the floor for items of public concern, the following
spoke:

Mr. Richard Anklin of Tellico Village: Concerns of the contract extension.

Ms. Lynn Greer from Philadelphia: Concerns about renewing the contract 5 years before contract is up
for renewal.

MOTION: Chairwoman Ms. Littleton- Brewster asked for a motion to approve the June 14™", 2022
meeting minutes. Ms. Bivens made a motion to approve the amended meetings minutes and Mr.
Jameson seconded the motion. The motion passed corrections, 5-0.

MOTION: Chairwoman Ms. Littleton-Brewster asked for a motion to approve the June 14%, 2022
agenda. Mr. Jameson made a motion and Mr. Stewart seconded the motion. The motion passed 5-0.

During the Attorneys report, Mr. Stevens stated the draft contract was sent out to stakeholders. Mr.
Stevens stated there were two meetings held with the Loudon County Commission and one meeting
with Lenior City and the City Of Loudon as well. Mr. Stevens then stated that Republic Services would
not be open to negotiating any further with the agreement. Mr. Stevens also presented the Commission
with the invoice for Dr. Bachus in the amount of $2042.67.

MOTION: Mr. Jameson made a motion to go ahead with payment to Dr. Bachus. Mr. Stewart seconded
the motion. The motion passed 5-0.

Ms. Boyer presented the cash activity report for the month of May. Ms. Boyer also presented the
commission with the operations report as outlined in the packets distributed to the commission.

During the items of old business, the commission discussed they would push the need for a
administrative assistant and/or Solid Waste Director to the July Agenda.

MOTION: Chairwoman Ms. Littleton-Brewster asked for a motion to adjourn. Mr. Jameson made a
motion and Ms. Bivens seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously,



The next Loudon County Solid Waste Disposal Commission meeting will be hold July, 12", 2022 at 6 p.m.
at the Loudon City Municipal Building.

Respectfully Submitted,
Geddon S uweA
Kelly Littleton-Brewster

Loudon County Solid Waste Disposal Commission



